

MINISTER
MINISTRY OF SUSTAINABILITY AND THE ENVIRONMENT
SINGAPORE

20 May 2025

COP29 Singapore Youth Delegation

Dear members of the delegation,

Thank you for your letter dated 9 May 2025, sharing your ideas for climate action and environmental sustainability in the Youth Delegation Report.

- As part of the Climate Youth Development Programme (CYDP) 2024, coorganised by the Ministry of Sustainability and the Environment (MSE), the National Climate Change Secretariat (NCCS), and the National Youth Council (NYC), 20 of you had represented Singapore as Youth Delegates at COP29 in Baku, Azerbaijan.
- I am pleased to receive your perspectives and considered recommendations on sustainability initiatives for the Government, businesses, the community and youths. Your commitment to contribute to and lead constructive climate action beyond the COP29 journey is truly commendable. The Government will study your report and its recommendations carefully.
- It is exemplary that you went the extra mile to seek the views of other youths, and to incorporate them to the report. I encourage you to continue engaging with our youth community to amplify your learnings and rally your peers to take constructive climate action.
- On behalf of MSE, I thank the youth delegation for your passion and dedication. This report signifies the importance of partnership between the Government and youths to nurture our future climate leaders who can lead and take action to build a more environmentally sustainable and climate resilient Singapore.

Yours sincerely,

The fature lies in your hands.

Take good cone of it.

Grace Fu

